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Comments: Transcript of the handwritten letter received from Beverly Myers, by Jennie Fischer.  

 

Spokane, WA (USPS)

 

28 MAR 2023

 

 

 

USDA

 

Nez-Perce-Clearwater Nat'L Forest

 

Salmon River Ranger District

 

304 Slate Creek Road

 

White Bird, ID 83554

 

 

 

Re: Hungry Ridge Restoration Project SEIS

 

ATTN: Jennie Fischer/Jeffrey Shinn

 

                As owner of 2064 Hungry Ridge Dr. I'd like to urge the USDA to accept the above SEIS and to log/clear

the area specifically adjacent to our parcel. That tract is full of dead and dying Lodge pole and is deep in rotting

down falls.

 

                I'm not sure what the life span of lodge pole timber is but in the sixty-plus years my family has owned

the land on Hungry Ridge - dies off is very common and I seriously doubt there is any "old growth". If what I read

is true, and Lodge pole needs light to thrive, then thinning out the drying pin and competitive firs is sorely needed.

 

                Fire is just a matter of time, if the parcel of USDA abutting our place is an indication.

 

                Please go forward with the Hungry Ridge Restoration project NOW. Save the forest, provide food for

the elk and deer population and prevent catastrophic fire.

 

 

 

Thank you,

 

Sincerely,

 

Beverly A. Myers

 

6009 W. Pima Ct.



 

Spokane, WA 99208


